## **Central Primary School**

## Our mission statement: Every Child is Central

Headteacher: Katie Bentham MA



28th April 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to the **Summer term**. It has been great to see all the children back, excited by their learning. We have lots of exciting things happening this term and in particular over the next few weeks. Next week, KS1 will be performing the Lion King; we have a skipping workshop taking place and the school is being used as a polling station.

On **Thursday 5th May**, Oak class (Year 6) will be used as a polling station. Those visiting the polling station will be entering and exiting the school site by the ballpark gate, this will therefore be closed for parents/carers and children on Thursday. All other gates will be open as usual. There will be no other changes to the daily running of the school and members of the public will not be coming into contact with the school community. Oak class will be taught in Wisteria classroom for the day.

Please can I ask that **parents/carers of Year 3 and 4 children** do not leave their children in the Newton Price playground in the mornings before the teachers/learning support assistants arrive to collect them. This will ensure that every child is kept safe.

The week beginning 9th May, **Year 6** will be completing their **KS2 SATs** exams. Parents/carers will receive more details about which exams they are completing and when next week.

Our **stars of this week** are celebrated in the post below: https://central.herts.sch.uk/stars-of-the-week-28th-april-2022/

Well done to all of these children.

Some of you will be hearing the children talk about the new **reward systems** that we are starting in the school. More information will follow about these once they are fully up and running.

As from next week, we are starting to encourage the children to work together to improve their **attendance**. For a trial period, we will be celebrating which class has the best attendance with a certificate in celebration assembly. Please ensure that any children who are showing any of the COVID symptoms complete a negative lateral flow test before they come into school.

I look forward to seeing some of you at the performances of Lion King next week, the children are very excited to perform for us.

Best wishes Katie Bentham